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June: Army Heritage Month 
June: LGBT Pride Month 
June: National Caribbean American 
Month 
June: National PTSD Awareness Month 
June: National Safety Month 
June 17: Thirsty Thursday, Lock & Dam 
Lounge, 3-7 p.m. 
June 18–21: Illinois Free Fishing Days 
June 18: ImpactLife Blood Drive, donor 
bus in Commissary parking lot, 10 a.m. - 
1:30 p.m. 
June 18: Juneteenth (Federal Holiday) 
June 19: Juneteenth 
June 19: Army Civilian Corps 15th 
Anniversary 
June 20: Father's Day 
June 20: First Day of Summer (Summer 
Solstice) 
June 23: U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary 
82nd Birthday 
June 23: Workforce Wednesday, Lock & 
Dam Lounge, 3-7 p.m. 
June 24: Rock Island Arsenal 
Newcomer's, 8-11:30 a.m. 
June 24: Thirsty Thursday, Lock & Dam 
Lounge, 3-7 p.m. 
June 24: Out Processing Levy Brief, 9:30 
a.m. – noon 
June 24: ImpactLife Blood Drive, donor 
bus in Front of Building 390, 10 a.m. - 
1:30 p.m. 
June 26: MWR Flea Market, Memorial 
Field Pavilion, 8 a.m. – 1 p.m. 
June 27: PTSD Awareness Day 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

This publication is published weekly and contains information about, for, and of interest to the 

Island Workforce. 
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ASC Welcomes New Commanding General along 
Mississippi River 
The U.S. Army Sustainment 

Command welcomed Maj. Gen. 

Chris Mohan as its new 

commanding general here June 15. 

Gen. Ed Daly, commanding 

general of the U.S. Army Materiel 

Command – ASC’s higher 

headquarters – hosted the 

assumption of command ceremony 

under a warm and sunny summer sky with the mighty Mississippi 

River flowing in the background. Daly passed the ASC flag from 

Matthew Sannito, a member of the Senior Executive Service, to 

Mohan. Sannito is the deputy to the commanding general, and 

served briefly as executive director of ASC following the 

retirement of the previous ASC commanding general, Maj. Gen. 

Daniel Mitchell, last month. Though the ceremony was held 

outdoors, attendance was limited, social distancing was practiced, 

and the ceremony was streamed live via Facebook. In his 

remarks, Daly praised the work of ASC’s 30,000 Soldiers and 

civilians stationed globally, saying that ASC’s mission is critical 

to sustaining America’s warfighters. (More: 

www.army.mil/article/247611) 

 

https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/contact/public-affairs
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JMC Commander Promoted to One-Star General 
U.S. Army Col. Gavin Gardner, commander of Joint Munitions 

Command, was promoted to brigadier general during a promotion 

ceremony June 10. Gen. Gustave “Gus” Perna, chief operating officer 

for Operation Warp Speed, hosted the ceremony at historic Quarters 

One on Rock Island Arsenal amid a limited number of family 

members, friends and distinguished visitors due to COVID-19 

restrictions. Perna, under whom Gardner served multiple times 

throughout their military careers, highlighted Gardner’s leadership 

abilities and the manner in which he treats his Army teammates. “People are ready to follow him 

anywhere,” Perna said. “Why? Because they trust him. They believe in him. He cares for them. He 

takes responsibility for people, for his Soldiers, for their families. He knows how to lead an 

organization to solve problems, not symptoms.” A member of a third-generation Army Family, 

Gardner commissioned as a second lieutenant in the Ordnance Corps in 1992. He attributed much of 

his success to his parents’ support. (More: www.army.mil/article/247420) 

 

JMC Welcomes Minority College Students for Summer Internship Program 
On May 14th, the Joint Munitions Command kicked off its Minority 

College Relations Program summer session. Nineteen students from 15 

different universities began their ten-week MCRP internship. The interns 

are working on collaborative projects that offer professional 

development and an introduction to federal service, while advancing the 

missions of their respective commands. This is an important leg of the 

Diversity and Inclusion outreach strategy within JMC, Army Contracting 

Command, the Army, the Department of Defense, and the federal 

government. (More: www.army.mil/article/247553) 

 

Military Looks for Novel Ways to Employ 3D Printing 
In April, the Army signed a contract for its “Jointless Hull Project,” 

which has an ambitious goal of developing a 3D metal printer so 

large that it can create a military truck exterior in one giant piece. 

“The mission is to develop a large-scale tool capable of producing 

single, jointless combat vehicle hulls at a near net size of 30-foot-

by-20-foot-by-12 foot in size,” Larry “LJ” Holmes, principal 

investigator at ASTRO America, the nonprofit that is working with 

the Army to develop the massive 3D printer, said in a statement. ✂ 

The Jointless Hull Project is one of the first initiatives aimed at 

helping the Army take control of its own manufacturing. The service built its own 3D printing hub 

at Rock Island Arsenal, Illinois, where the project will kick off. The facility reached initial 

operating capability in 2019 and will be fully operational this year. (More: 

www.nationaldefensemagazine.org/articles/2021/6/11/military-looks-for-novel-ways-to-employ-3d-

printing) 

 

http://www.army.mil/article/247420
http://www.army.mil/article/247553
http://www.nationaldefensemagazine.org/articles/2021/6/11/military-looks-for-novel-ways-to-employ-3d-printing
http://www.nationaldefensemagazine.org/articles/2021/6/11/military-looks-for-novel-ways-to-employ-3d-printing
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Army Researchers Develop Game-Changing Cybersecurity Software Tool 
Army researchers are creating technologies for decision makers to 

identify and execute the best-course-of-action cybersecurity defense in 

near-real-time and time-constrained situations. The team, including Dr. 

Jaime C. Acosta, U.S. Army Combat Capabilities Development 

Command, known as DEVCOM, Army Research Laboratory South site 

lead at the University of Texas at El Paso, DEVCOM ARL researcher 

Dr. Frederica Nelson, UTEP students Stephanie Medina and Luisana 

Clark, and UTEP professors Shahriar Hossain and Monika Akbar, 

developed a novel software tool called the repeatable experimentation 

system, or RES. The system integrates virtualization, emulation, simulation and container 

technologies to allow analysts to characterize the benefits of particular algorithms in particular 

situations by running several parallel experiments at once, and then to package those scenarios and 

results for other researchers to repeat and build upon. (More: www.army.mil/article/247334) 

 

DoD Extended Policy Guidance For Identification Card Operations During the 
Corona Virus Disease 2019 Pandemic, June 2 
The Rock Island Arsenal DEERS/ID Card Office is operating at full capacity to serve our supported 

customers. We ask that customers continue to observe masking and social distancing to protect the 

many higher-risk personnel in the population we serve. For those customers unable or 

uncomfortable visiting the facility, the Department of Defense has extended the expiration dates of 

Uniformed Services ID (USID) cards. Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness: In 

view of the DoD's limited ability to return Identification (ID) Card facilities to normal operations 

while continuing to comply with local pandemic safety precautions, I am extending the temporary 

policy guidance at the reference for Uniformed Services ID (USID) cards that expired between Jan. 

1, 2020 and July 31, 2021 only, through:  

 Aug. 31, 2021: Foreign Affiliates and their dependents. 

 Oct. 31, 2021: Dependents of Active Duty Uniformed Service members; Reserve and 

National Guard Uniformed Service Members and their dependents. 

 Jan. 31, 2022: Retirees and their dependents; all other populations. 

USID cards that expired before Jan. 1, 2020 or that expire after July 31, 2021 have not been 

extended and will not be accepted. Rock Island Arsenal DEERS/ID Card Facility (Building 56): 

 Hours of operation: Monday; Wednesday- Friday: 8 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. (Closed for lunch 12-1 

p.m.; No walk-ins after 11 a.m. & 3 p.m.); Tuesday: 7:15 a.m. – 12 p.m. (No walks-in after 

11 a.m.).  

 We recommend customers schedule appointments when possible to reduce waiting times. 

Appointments may be scheduled at following website: https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco 

Customer may contact the ID card office by phone - 309-782-0596; email – 

usarmy.ria.usag.mbx.id-card-office@mail.mil. 

 

June Hours for Attic Thrift Shop 
The Attic Thrift Shop will be open in June from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. on Tuesday’s - June 22 & 29, 

Thursday’s - June 24, and the 3rd Saturday - June 19. Follow us on Facebook at Arsenal Attic 

Thrift Shop where photos of new arrivals are posted. Your donations are welcome and greatly 

appreciated. No consignments at this time. All purchases must be paid with cash or check. No debit 

or credit cards at this time. Masks are required if unvaccinated. 

 

http://www.army.mil/article/247334
https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco
mailto:usarmy.ria.usag.mbx.id-card-office@mail.mil
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Ammunition & Explosives Amnesty Day 
Rock Island Arsenal will host an Ammunition and Explosives (A & E) amnesty day on Thursday, 

June 17, 8 a.m. – 2 p.m., in the parking lot across from the Visitor Control Center and the test 

center (Building 25). Signs will be posted and no commercial ammunition to be turned-in. The 

intent of this process is to provide people a safe way to dispose of A & E. This process, by 

regulation, allows this to happen anonymously, without fear of reprisal. POC: John Peniston, 309-

782-6386. 

 

Regional Critical Blood Shortages, ImpactLife Blood Drives 
The ImpactLife Blood Center has ongoing critical shortages of the following blood types: O 

positive, O Negative, A positive, A negative, and B postive, but all types are needed. ImpactLife 

is hosting a blood drive in in the 

ImpactLife Donor Bus in the 

Commissary parking lot, on Friday, 

June 18, 10 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.; as well 

as Thursday, June 24, in front of 

Building 390, 10 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. If 

you would like to donate at this blood drive, feel free to email bhancock@impactlife.org with the 

time you'd like to schedule, or call their Donor Center at 563-359-5401; you may also log on to 

www.ImpactLife.org and use code 029 to locate the blood drives. ImpactLife is requiring masks 

for donors, staff, and volunteers in all of their facilities and donor buses. ImpactLife encourages 

those working remotely to visit one of their three local donor centers. 

 Moline Donor Center – 3600 16th Street 

 Davenport Headquarters – 5500 Lakeview Parkway 

 West Davenport Center – 1320 W. Kimberly Road 

ImpactLife will have a new donor promotion in May, this will be a $10 electronic gift card 

redeemable at Amazon, Dunkin’, Lowe’s, Target, Starbucks, and Walmart. 

The Army encourages its employees to volunteer as candidates for any of the variety of 

medical donor programs, including blood, bone marrow, and organ donor/transplant 

programs. For additional information: www.militaryblood.dod.mil 

 

RIA Retirement Ceremony 
The Rock Island Arsenal Commanding General requests the honor of your virtual presence at the 

Quarterly Retirement Ceremony on Wednesday, June 23, at 2 p.m., in honor of: 

 Lt. Col. Jeff Milne, ASC 

 Maj. Clayton Degenhardt, First Army  

 Chief Warrant Officer 3 Javish Hernandezquinones, ASC 

 Sgt. First Class Alfred Bazemore, First Army 

 Michael Ogara, JMC 

You may view the event at: www.facebook.com/rockislandarsenal. If attending in person the 

ceremony is being held in Heritage Hall, Building 60. Uniform for personnel not participating in 

ceremony – military: duty uniform, and civilian: casual.  

 

mailto:bhancock@impactlife.org
http://www.impactlife.org/
http://www.militaryblood.dod.mil/
http://www.facebook.com/rockislandarsenal
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Rocky Bleier – The Play 
Rocky Bleier, a halfback for the Pittsburgh Steelers in 1968 and 

from 1970 to 1980 earning four Super Bowl championships and 

rings with the Steelers, will tell his story called “The Play” on 

Friday, June 25, at Rhythm City Casino Resort in Davenport 

beginning at 7 p.m. Rocky Bleier's story - a gripping tale of 

courage on both the football fields of America and the battle fields 

of Vietnam - has held audiences in rapt attention for years. Yet, the 

motivational message behind it, detailing how ordinary people can 

become extraordinary achievers, defines success in the new 

American century. With the same optimism, sense of humor and 

steadfast determination that were his trademarks as a Pittsburgh 

Steelers running back, Rocky Bleier takes audiences from his early years through his professional 

career and talks about the lessons he learned along the way... lessons from which we can all benefit. 

If you need ADA seating be sure to let a member of our team know when you arrive. A photo ID 

and the credit card used to purchase the tickets must be presented upon ticket pick up. Tickets are 

available for pick up at The Market gift shop inside Rhythm City Casino Resort during normal 

business hours from the date of purchase until the performance time. Tickets must be purchased in 

sets of 2 and 4 seats. Tickets are Tier priced with Tier 1 being $65, Tier 2 tickets will be $50, and 

Tier 3 tickets are $35. VIP Meet & Greet $100 (+ticket price) includes Call Drinks and appetizers 

from 8:30P-11P. Rocky will be the guest of an honor during this event and photos as well as 

autograph opportunity will be available at the VIP Meet & Greet only. All proceeds after expenses 

goes to the QC Vietnam Veterans Area Veteran Scholarship. 

https://rhythmcitycasino.showare.com/ordertickets.asp?p=124 

 

Red, White and Boom Fireworks Display Set To Return July 3 
The annual bi-state Red, White and Boom fireworks display in 

downtown Davenport and Rock Island will return this year and is 

scheduled for Saturday, July 3. Red, White and Boom is the largest 

fireworks display in the Quad Cities shot from two barges in the middle 

of the Mississippi River. “We are thrilled to welcome people back to 

the riverfront for our regional celebration of America’s Independence 

Day” said Mike Matson, Mayor of Davenport. “Our new Quinlan Court 

will be open, and activities in Modern Woodmen Park and LeClaire 

Park are being planned.” Mike Thoms, Mayor of Rock Island, agrees. 

“Red, White and Boom will be a great opportunity to for the community to come together again and 

celebrate with fireworks on the riverfront in Schwiebert Park and beyond.” The event will continue 

to embrace recommended COVID-19 protocols this summer; festival planning will pivot as needed 

as health and safety precautions evolve in 2021. Visit www.redwhiteandboomqc.org for the latest 

updates. Red, White and Boom is presented by the Regional Development Authority (RDA) in 

partnership with the City of Davenport and the City of Rock Island, supported by the Downtown 

Davenport Partnership – an affiliate of the Quad Cities Chamber, CBI Bank & Trust, St. Ambrose 

University, Riverfront Improvement Commission and Upper Mississippi Fleeting. 

 

RIA-JMTC Change of Command 
Rock Island Arsenal-Joint Manufacturing & Technology Center Change of Command Thursday, 

July 15 at 10 a.m. on the West Lawn, Building 208. 

 

https://rhythmcitycasino.showare.com/ordertickets.asp?p=124&
https://rhythmcitycasino.showare.com/ordertickets.asp?p=124&
http://www.redwhiteandboomqc.org/
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Los Primos Returns to RIA 
Los Primos returned to the Island serving up their delicious Mexican food during the lunch hour. 

They are located on Rodman Avenue in front of Building 350 parking lot. They are serving 

Tuesday-Thursday each week from 11 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

 

 
Arsenal Traffic/Construction 

 
 

Building 85 (East Court) Demolition 
From June 21-25, Directorate of Public Works will conduct demolition of Building 85 on East 

Court. Activities include removal of the structure and foundation and filling in the basement. 

Signage will be placed for safety and to direct traffic. Personnel are asked to stay clear of the area 

during these activities. 

 

Closure Notice for Parking Lot 1J/North (Paving Project) 
Parking Lot 1J/North will be closed June 21–28 for milling, paving and re-striping. Signage, fence 

and barricades will be placed for safety and to direct traffic. 

 

Levee Bike Path Closure to Thru Traffic, West of Arsenal Bridge 
City of Rock Island Government - Beginning at 7 a.m. on June 14 the City of Rock Island will close 

the Great River Trail Bike Path to through traffic for the Levee Maintenance Riprap Placement 

Project just west of the Arsenal Bridge. This maintenance project is part of the City of Rock 

Island’s Flood Risk Management System (FRMS). The path closure is necessary for the safety of 

the crews performing the improvement as well as the non-motorist traveling public. Pending 

favorable weather, this area should be reopened on Monday, June 28. Travel delays can be 

expected at or near this location. Please follow all posted signs for detour directions when needed 

and watch for trucks entering and leaving the area. The City of Rock Island is sorry for any 

inconvenience due to this work and appreciates the patience and consideration of the non-motorist 

traveling public. 

 

Closure of Parking Spaces to Accommodate Handicap Parking (Building 90-South) 
Effective May 20, the Directorate of Public Works (DPW) will block off the first four parking spots 

of the Building 90 South parking lot and designate these spaces as handicap parking. These 

temporary handicap spaces will remain in effect until Building 90’s permanent handicap spaces are 

restored on/about Wednesday, June 30. 

 

Closure of Parking Lot 2C (Adjacent to Building 227) 
Parking Lot 2C adjacent to Building 227 closed June 2. The closure is to accommodate asbestos 

remediation, establishment of a clear zone and the staging of equipment and supplies for the 

demolition of Building 227. Parking lot 2C is anticipated to remain closed until the building 

demolition is complete O/A December 2021. 

 

Closure of Parking Lot 2C (Building 227) 
Parking Lot 2C closed June 2. The closure is to accommodate asbestos remediation, establishment 

of a clear zone and the staging of equipment and supplies for the demolition of Building 227. 
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Parking lot 2C is anticipated to remain closed until the building demolition is complete O/A 

December 2021. 

 

 
Building/Space Closures 

 
 

Building 212 Fire Suppression System Flushing Project 
Nov. 9 through Monday, July 5, the Directorate of Public Works (DPW) began the Fire 

Suppression System Flushing Project in Building 212. This involves temporary closure of some 

areas which will isolated by barriers in coordination with JMTC Facilities department. 

 

 
Active Duty/Reserve Zone 

 
 

Army Rolls Out New Training Doctrine FM 7-0 with Pivotal Changes 
The U.S. Army delivered its new training doctrine publication, Field Manual (FM) 7-0, Training, on 

the Army’s 246th birthday, June 14, 2021. The timing is significant because 242 years ago, Baron 

von Steuben published the first official training manual of the United States Army in 1779, after the 

Continental Army’s crucible training at Valley Forge. Von Steuben’s manual and the readiness it 

produced yielded a force capable of defeating some of the finest infantry in the world. Nearly two 

and half centuries later, the Army’s newest field manual has the same objective — produce trained 

and ready forces that can compete and win in any operational environment. (More: 

www.army.mil/article/247529) 

 

Blue Star Summer Camp 
Blue Star Summer Camp returns with more amazing virtual field trips to museums and parks to 

keep kids busy and engaged—whether you're PCSing or staying put. Designed as a solution for 

COVID-19 closures, Blue Star Families continues to deliver on families' needs for quality, free 

virtual summer programming, all while staying safe. Register today to join us for three weeks of 

fun, July 12-30: https://bluestarsummercamp2021.eventbrite.com 

 

Blue Star Museums Rolls Out the Welcome Mat in 2021 
Blue Star Museums is a collaboration among the National Endowment for the Arts, Blue Star 

Families, the Department of Defense, and museums across America to offer free admission to the 

nation’s active-duty military personnel, including the National Guard and Reserves, and their 

families. The 2021 Blue Star Museums program began on Armed Forces Day, May 15, and ends on 

Labor Day—Monday, Sept. 6. For more information on Blue Star Museums, please see: 

https://bluestarfam.org/family-life/blue-star-museums Participating museums look forward to 

welcoming you in accordance with local safety protocols. 

 

http://www.army.mil/article/247529
https://bluestarsummercamp2021.eventbrite.com/
https://bluestarfam.org/family-life/blue-star-museums
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USO New Hours 
The USO is open 8 a.m. – 2 p.m., Monday through Friday. Join us for Muffins on Mondays and 

Olde Towne Bakery items on Wednesdays. Stop by to see our newly renovated USO Center. Note: 

the USO is closed on training holidays and federal holidays. USO Illinois Rock Island is located on 

Rock Island Arsenal in Building 110. USO Illinois Rock Island provides a vital connection to USO 

programs and services for nearly 50,000 troops and their families in the Quad Cities. All amenities 

are offered free, daily, to active duty, guard and reserve military and their dependents, and retired 

military members. The center features a Cyber Canteen furnished with computers, printer and fax, 

as well as free WI-FI access. (More: https://illinois.uso.org/rockisland) 

 

Free Entry to Bix 7 Race 
Active military receive free entry into the upcoming Bix 7 race. Contact Michelle Juering at 

Bix7michelle@gmail.com for more details. 

 

Over the Edge 2021  
Big Brothers/Big Sisters of the Mississippi Valley is hosting the annual “Over the Edge 2021 on 

Saturday, Aug. 21. “Over the Edge 2021” is a major fundraising event to support their one to one 

youth mentoring program in the Quad Cities. For the month of May, active duty / reserve / National 

Guard Soldiers, Retirees, ROTC, and veterans will be exempt from the $100 registration fee to 

become an “Edger.” Edgers must raise $1,000 through donations to rappel from the eleventh story 

of the Blackhawk Hotel. Points of contact are either Kayla Kiesey, kkiesey@bbbs-mv.org; Ally 

Sweeney, asweeney@bbbs-mv.org, or Beth Clark, bclark@bbbs-mv.org. Kayla/Ally/Beth can also 

be contacted at 563-323-8006 or check out the web page: www.bbbsmv.org/overtheedge. 

 

 
Safety Spotlight 

 
 

The top priority of the installation safety office is to safeguard and protect service members, 

their families, civilian employees and Army property as well as to create the safest workplace 

and living environment possible. Website: 

https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/about/Garrison/safety-office 

 

The Deadly “Dog Days” of Summer 
Hot dogs, apple pie and the 4thof July —there’s no time of year that says “America” quite like 

summer. Unfortunately, July and August mean something different for the Army: They’re the 

deadliest months for Soldier mishaps off duty, often for the very things that make summer such an 

eagerly anticipated season. “Soldiers and families are making permanent change of station moves 

and taking vacations, sometimes combining both, and getting together with friends or doing 

activities they otherwise can’t the rest of the year,” said Walt Beckman, a loss prevention program 

manager at the U.S. Army Combat Readiness Center. “The activities themselves aren’t necessarily 

more risky than usual. It’s more that greater exposure and the rush to get things done to maximize 

leisure time, like driving too fast or while too tired, can lead to fatal mistakes.” (More: 

https://safety.army.mil/Portals/0/Repository/MEDIANEWSRELEASES/USACRC_Release_NSM_

Off_Duty_Deadly_July_210601.d8545991-8f30-4abf-a790-f345084e1e9f.pdf) 

 

https://illinois.uso.org/rockisland
mailto:Bix7michelle@gmail.com
mailto:kkiesey@bbbs-mv.org
mailto:asweeney@bbbs-mv.org
mailto:bclark@bbbs-mv.org
http://www.bbbsmv.org/overtheedge
https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/about/Garrison/safety-office
https://safety.army.mil/Portals/0/Repository/MEDIANEWSRELEASES/USACRC_Release_NSM_Off_Duty_Deadly_July_210601.d8545991-8f30-4abf-a790-f345084e1e9f.pdf
https://safety.army.mil/Portals/0/Repository/MEDIANEWSRELEASES/USACRC_Release_NSM_Off_Duty_Deadly_July_210601.d8545991-8f30-4abf-a790-f345084e1e9f.pdf
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EEO 

 
 

It is the policy of the Department of Army to provide equal opportunity in employment for all 

people and to prohibit discrimination in employment because of race, color, religion, sex, 

national origin, age (40 and over), disability, genetic information, and/or reprisal for prior 

EEO activity. Any Department of the Army employee, former employee, or applicant for 

employment, and certain contract employee, who believes they have been discriminated 

against because of race, color, religion, sex (includes pregnancy, equal pay, gender identity, 

and sexual orientation), national original, age (40 and over), mental or physical disability, 

genetic information, and/or reprisal for prior EEO activity in an employment matter, subject 

to the control of the Army, may initiate the EEO complaint process. 

 

To file an EEO complaint, you must contact the Garrison EEO Office within 45 calendar days 

of the alleged discriminatory incident and express your intent to initiate the complaint 

process. The Garrison EEO office is currently providing services virtually. Please contact 

EEO staff at 309-782-2548. 

 

LGBT Pride Month 
The month of June is LGBT Pride Month, which commemorates the proud 

legacy of LGBT men and women who are the fabric of the nation and the U.S. 

Army. This tribute was first celebrated in 1994 and commemorates the 

anniversary of the June 28, 1969, Stonewall riot in New York City that initiated 

the modern gay rights movement in the United States. Since repeal of its “Don’t 

ask, don’t tell” policy in 2011, LGBT service members serve openly and proudly 

and live the ideals that all are created equal and are endowed with unalienable 

rights to life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness. Army senior leaders are 

leaning forward in their commitment to make military service a model of equal 

opportunity for all, regardless of race, color, sex, religion, sexual orientation or 

national origin, or sexual orientation. The Army continues to ensure its service 

reflects the rich diversity of America; subsequently, enhancing its connection to 

the country its service members protect and live up to the American ideals and 

values that set an example for the world. The Army values the honorable service 

of all its Soldiers and strongly embraces diversity as a way to create a system that maximizes 

individual talents, increases morale and greatly enhances military effectiveness. Qualified and 

talented Americans who commit to military service in the Army must be allowed to serve without 

barriers unrelated to their ability to meet training and mission standards. Civilians who join the 

Army and qualify as Soldiers become “Soldiers for Life,” as lifelong members of the Army team 

that has had a positive impact with contributions worldwide that includes protecting people from 

discrimination. 
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M WR 

 
 

Army MWR is a quality-of-life program that directly supports readiness by providing a 

variety of community, Soldier, and family support programs, activities and services. Included 

in MWR are social, fitness, recreational, educational, and other programs and activities that 

enhance community life, foster Soldier and unit readiness, promote mental and physical 

fitness, and generally provide a working and living environment that attracts and retains 

quality for U.S. Army Soldiers, Family members, Retirees and its civilian workforce. Visit the 

MWR website at https://rockisland.armymwr.com for information on all MWR programs. How 

is MWR doing? Tell us by going to https://ice.disa.mil, navigate to "Rock Island Arsenal" and 

search "MWR" for a full listing of all our programs and services. 

 

All The Time Fitness Has Arrived – Register now 
Registration is offered Monday through Friday during Sales and Registration hours 10:30 a.m. – 

1:30 p.m. All The Time Fitness access will be for registered patrons only. Call the Fitness Center at 

309-782-6787 for questions. Get Fit – Don’t Quit 

 

Regular Part-Time Manager/Auto Service Center 
MWR is hiring for a regular part-time manager at the Auto Service Center. Do you have experience 

and knowledge working on automobiles?  Want a rewarding career working with the Arsenal 

community and helping keep soldiers, families, retirees and civilians on the go? If so, please go to 

this link: https://www.usajobs.gov/GetJob/ViewDetails/603468300 You will need to right click on 

the link and select open hyperlink this will take you to USAJobs where you can build your account 

and apply for the position. For more information, please call, Trent Mundy, business and recreation 

chief, at 309-782-8603. 

 

Company Kitchen Temporary Closure 
All three Company Kitchen café locations in buildings 60, 212 and 350 are temporarily closed 

effective May 1. Company Kitchen has been committed over the past year to providing limited 

services to the Arsenal workforce during the pandemic. Continuing service under the existing 

conditions is no longer feasible. Company Kitchen will continue to re-evaluate returning as the 

daily population continues to increase across the Arsenal. USAG Rock Island Arsenal, Family and 

MWR would like to thank them for their dedicated service they have provided to Rock Island 

Arsenal through this pandemic and we look forward to their return in the coming months. MWR is 

seeking interim breakfast and lunch options during this temporary closure. The Island Oasis located 

at the Fitness Center (Building 67) is open daily Monday-Friday from 11 a.m. -1 p.m. serving fresh 

off the grill and the Lock and Dam Lounge (Building 60) is open with food options on Wednesday 

and Thursday from 3-7 p.m. For more information please contact the MWR management assistant 

at 309-782-6319. 

 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/
https://ice.disa.mil/
https://www.usajobs.gov/GetJob/ViewDetails/603468300
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ITR 

 
 

We offer substantial discounts on tickets to local attractions, concerts, amusement parks and 

regional bus trips to exciting destinations. Check with us first for all your entertainment 

needs, we can save you money. Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:15 a.m. – 4 p.m., 

Bldg. 333. The office is closed for lunch from 10:30–11 a.m., 309-782-5890. Face masks and 

appointments are required for service. The maximum facility capacity is five people. Contact 

the office at 309-782-5890. (email: anna.winters@us.army.mil) (website: 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/leisure-travel-office) 

 

Calling All Patrons and Vendors to Sell Your Items, Goods, and Services 
Do you have a side-hustle you’d like to promote or yard/garage sale items you want to sell? The 

Flea Market will be held Saturday, June 26 from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Memorial Field Pavilion 

parking lot. Patrons/vendors may pull in with their vehicle to unload their items and may also bring 

a 10x10 pop up tent if they wish. Cost to be a vendor is $10 for a 10x10 spot, which includes a 6 ft. 

table and chair. Additional tables may be requested for $5 each and additional chairs are $1 each. 

Please contact us by 3 p.m. on Wednesday, June 23 to reserve your spot. Rain date is Saturday, 

July 10. For more information or to sign up as a vendor, please contact Anna Winters with Leisure 

Travel at 309-782-5890. 

 

Quarters One Historic Tours 
Quarters One on Rock Island Arsenal was once one of the largest residences in the Federal 

inventory. In fact, when it was still used as Army housing, it was second only to the White House in 

size. Come join us Saturday, July 3, at 11 a.m., as we tour this majestic Joliet limestone mansion 

and listen to the history of this giant home as told by the Army Sustainment Command Historian. 

Cost is $10/person and reservations and prepayment can be made by visiting the Leisure Travel 

Office in Building 333 (next to the Exchange). Please note that the facility is not handicapped 

accessible. Face masks (optional) and social distancing are required during the tours. For more 

information, please call 309-782-5890. 

 

Story Time with Princesses 
Join the princesses at Historic Quarters One on Saturday, July 17, 10 a.m. – noon or 1-3 p.m. 

Tickets limited to ensure a safe and comfortable event. Cost is $25 per princess. Your princess will 

enjoy a meet and greet during cupcakes and lemonade. Followed by a story being read, dancing and 

photo opportunities with our MWR princesses. Once our magical activities are complete, event will 

end with a princess parade. Contact MWR Leisure Travel at 309-782-5890. 

 

Adventureland Resort and Waterpark Tickets 
The Leisure Travel Office once again has discount tickets to Adventureland Resort and Waterpark 

in Altoona, Iowa. Call 309-782-5890 or visit the Leisure Travel Office in Building 333 (next to the 

Exchange) to get your discounted tickets for just $45 each. Also new this year, your tickets 

purchased through LTO gets you access to the new hospitality suite where you’ll enjoy free pop and 

popcorn. 

 

mailto:anna.winters@us.army.mil
https://rockisland.armymwr.com/us/rockisland/categories/tickets
https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/leisure-travel-office
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Great Entertainment at Great Prices 
The Leisure Travel Office (Building 333, next to the Exchange) has great discounted ticket prices 

for Disney World, Universal Studios, and many other attractions including the return of discount 

Adventureland tickets in 2021 for just $45 each. For more information or to purchase tickets, please 

contact the Leisure Travel Office at 309-782-5890. 

 

 
CYSS 

 
 

Child & Youth Services provides a full range of child care programs and services for children 

ages six weeks through senior year in high school. Services include full-day, part-day, hourly, 

pre-k, school outs, summer programming, sports and fitness, and instructional classes. All 

CYS programs/facilities will be closed all federal holidays, CYS CDC/CD Home/FCC staff in-

service day and any other additional days/installation closures approved by the garrison 

commander. Fees will not be reduced, refunded, or prorated for these days. (Website: 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/cy) (Facebook: www.facebook.com/RIACYSS) 

 

Summer Youth Sports 
Register now for summer CYS Sports and Fitness Programs. All RIA-affiliated active duty, retires, 

reservists, civilian, and/or contractor families are eligible to participate. Age-specific sessions start 

June 21 or 22 or and are held at either the RIA Sports Complex (off of Blunt Road) or the Ramsey 

Street tennis court. Comfortable shorts/sweatpants, t-shirts, and tennis shoes are required. COVID-

19 mitigation practices will be in place for all classes and families will be sent COVID-19 

expectations and other specific information upon registering. Please call Parent Central Services in 

Building 110, Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. – 4 p.m. at 309-782-0791 starting at 9 a.m. June 3-18 

to register. 

 Summer Tennis – Class Dates: June 21 – Aug. 4 

7-17 year olds: Mondays/Wednesdays, 8:30-9:45 a.m., Cost: $65 

Summer Tennis teaches children ages 7-17 basic skills and rules of the game of tennis, 

including, but not limited to: strokes, serving, net play, scoring, and emphasizing fitness. 

Each session builds off the last, as the learning of basic sports rules and scoring knowledge, 

mechanics are weekly goals. Equipment for the class is provided, but if you have a favorite 

tennis racquet then go ahead and bring it. Kids receive a t-shirt, and class is held at the RIA 

Ramsey Road Tennis Court. 

 Summer Golf – Class Dates: June 22 – Aug. 5 

5-9 year olds: Tuesdays/Thursdays 8:30-9:45 a.m., Cost: $70 

10-17 year olds: Tuesdays/Thursdays 10-11:15 a.m., Cost: $70 

Summer Golf teaches children ages 5-17 basic skills and rules of the game of golf, including 

but not limited to: club use, pitching, chipping, driving, putting, scoring, and emphasizing 

fitness.  Each session builds off the last, as the learning of basic sports rules and scoring 

knowledge, mechanics are weekly goals. Equipment for the class is provided, but if you 

have your own set of clubs then go ahead and bring them. Kids receive a t-shirt, and class is 

held at the RIA Sports Complex off of Blunt Road. 

POC: Andy Milton, sports and fitness director, andrew.a.milton2.naf@mail.mil, 309-782-6793 

 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/cy
https://www.facebook.com/RIACYSS
http://www.facebook.com/RIACYSS
mailto:andrew.a.milton2.naf@mail.mil
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acs 

 
 

Army Community Service is an Army-wide community, social service program that provides 

services that assist Soldiers, Family members, and Department of the Army civilians maintain 

readiness, develop self-reliance, resiliency and stability. U.S. Army Installation Management 

Command provides these services through a network of programs that support goals related 

to recruitment, retention, morale, and operational readiness of the force. ACS on RIA is 

located in Bldg. 110, 1st floor SE; visit our ACS website 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/army-community-service or phone 309-782-0829. Call 

ahead for special accommodations when attending ACS classes. Find us on Facebook click 

here: www.facebook.com/RIAACS. 24/7 Domestic Violence Crisis Line: 309-912-6089. The 

ACS center is open Monday-Friday from 8 a.m. - 2 p.m. Appointments are strongly 

encouraged and can be made by calling 309-782-0829. ACS Rock Island virtual office hours 

are 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. on MS Teams. 

 

ACS Virtual Office Hours 
ACS is back in the office each day from 8 a.m. – 2 p.m. Based on interest and availability we will 

no longer be hosting Virtual Office Hours each Wednesday effective June 1. 

 

TSP Training 
With the move back to the office many people want to know more about their TSP. TSP offers a 

number of classes including classes regarding how TSP works, TSP for new hires, and TSP 

withdraws and retirement among others. You can find these classes (and a complete set of 

instructions on how to sign up) at www.tsp.gov/agency-service-reps/tsp-educational-resources. 

 

Domestic Violence Support Group Offered Twice Weekly 
R.S.V.P. with the Domestic Violence Advocate at: crystal.l.bartholomew2.ctr@mail.mil or 309-

782-3773 

 

Out Processing Levy Brief  
The out processing levy brief is designed to provide service members and their spouses with critical 

information regarding policy and procedures as well as resources available during PCS process. The 

brief will be delivered virtually through MS Teams. To receive a meeting link for one of the 

following Thursdays taking place 9:30 a.m. – noon, please contact MPD at 309-782-1526; June 24 

and July 22. 

 

https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/army-community-service
http://www.facebook.com/RIAACS
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MmIwNzkzYmYtZmE3ZC00ZmQ1LWJjMWUtYzRhMjlkZTAyMzNi%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2221acfbb3-32be-4715-9025-1e2f015cbbe9%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22209cc082-8b15-4656-8d36-a59e61db19c8%22%7d
http://www.tsp.gov/agency-service-reps/tsp-educational-resources
mailto:crystal.l.bartholomew2.ctr@mail.mil
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ITR 

 
 

Outdoor Recreation is your one-stop rental shop for all your outdoor 

adventures, special events, home maintenance and repair. No matter the season, we have the 

equipment to get you out into the great outdoors. From skis and snowboards to campers and 

canoes, we have you covered. Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:15 a.m. – 4 p.m., 

Building 333, Phone: 309-782-8630. Appointments are once again required for service in 

order to limit the number of customers in the lobby at any one time. The maximum facility 

capacity is five people and masks are still required for service. (email: 
robert.l.lampert.naf@mail.mil), Website: https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/outdoor-

recreation 

 

We’re Celebrating 50 Years of Outdoor Recreation with #ArmyODR50! 
Participate in one of our upcoming events throughout June, July, and August and receive an 

Outdoor Recreation key chain ‘token’ to be entered in to the photo sweepstakes for a chance to win 

some cool prizes such as a Schwinn bicycle, stadium chairs, a Go-Pro, and more. Register now for 

our upcoming meet ups: 

 June 16: Recreational Bike Ride – Meet at the Lindsey Park parking lot at 4:30 p.m. for a 6 

mile ride including a stop at the Freight House Farmer’s Market. 

 June 17: Kayaking – Meet at Lost Grove Lake in Princeton, Iowa at 6 p.m.  

 July 1: Kayaking – Meet at Sunset Marina in Moline at 5 p.m. 

 July 15: Mountain/Dirt Bike or Road Bike Ride – Meet at Sylvan Island for the option of an 

on-road or off-road ride at 5 p.m.  

Stay tuned for additional meet-ups being held throughout the summer. Please register by calling 

MWR Outdoor Recreation at 309-782-8630. Limited rental availability so sign up now. 

#STRONGBANDS #ArmyODR50 Commit-Stay Fit. 

 

mailto:robert.l.lampert.naf@mail.mil
https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/outdoor-recreation
https://rockisland.armymwr.com/programs/outdoor-recreation
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EAP 

 
 

The ASAP/EAP is dedicated to excellence in providing a standard of care that enhances the 

quality of life for its clients and the workforce of Rock Island Arsenal. We believe that 

personal, family, and workplace problems can affect an employee's well-being and job 

performance. The ASAP/EAP promotes healthy lifestyles. Our most important asset is our 

employees and we are committed to providing professional counseling, educational assistance, 

and intervention services in an effort to promote wellness and improve the climate of the Rock 

Island Arsenal. ASAP/EAP is located in Bldg. 56, 1st floor; visit our ASAP/EAP website 

https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/my-fort/all-services/army-substance-abuse-program or phone 

309-782-4357 or 309-782-HELP. Office hours are from 7 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday through 

Friday. After Hour Emergencies: 309-782-6116. Rock Island Arsenal Emergency Services will 

contact an EAP counselor who will call you back promptly. Find us on Facebook click here:  
www.facebook.com/RIAEmployeeAssistanceProgram. 

 

There are no announcements at this time. 

 

 
Education 

 
 

Army Continuing Education System (ACES) is the Army's method for delivering educational 

opportunities to Soldiers that remediate, develop, and enhance skills needed for present and 

future jobs. The Army Continuing Education Division (ACED) promotes lifelong learning, 

readiness and resilience through flexible and relevant education programs, services and 

systems in support of the Total Army Family. The Rock Island Army Education Center is 

located in Bldg. 56, 1st floor, west end of the building. Office hours: 8 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., 

Monday - Friday. Phone: 309-782-2065 Fax: 309-782-7901. The RIA Army Education Center 

is only providing virtual services; contact Mary Hansarik at mary.p.hansarik.civ@mail.mil for 

Education Center requirements. Please visit our website to learn more: 

https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/my-fort/all-services/continuing-education-services 

 

There are no announcements at this time. 

 

https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/my-fort/all-services/army-substance-abuse-program
http://www.facebook.com/RIAEmployeeAssistanceProgram
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Deca-px 

 
 

The Rock Island Commissary, www.commissaries.com/shopping/store-locations/rock-island-

arsenal, and the Exchange, 

www.shopmyexchange.com/company/storeDetails.jsp?storeId=1074020, are for active duty 

military, retirees, service-connected disabled veterans, and Arsenal Island DoD employees. 

Check out local specials and get POC information here: 

www.commissaries.com/shopping/store-locations/rock-island-arsenal. For information on this 

and other Commissaries, visit: www.commissaries.com (Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/YourCommissary) COVID-19 Store Policies: 

https://commissaries.com/coronavirus 

 

If you would like to be placed on our email contact list to receive periodic information on 

events happening at your Rock Island Arsenal Commissary, please email us at: 

rockisland@deca.mil and type 'Subscribe' in the subject line. 

 

Military Shoppers Can Win Garmin Watches in Exchange Sweepstakes 
There’s no time like the present for Army & Air Force Exchange Service shoppers to win a Garmin 

watch. Though June 27, authorized Exchange shoppers 18 and older can enter to win a Garmin 

Fenix 6X Sapphire Multisport GPS smartwatch (a $769 value). Three second-place winners—one 

from the continental U.S., one from the Europe region and one from the Pacific region—will 

receive a Garmin Instinct Solar Graphite watch (a $399 value each). (More: https://publicaffairs-

sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/06/14/military-shoppers-can-win-garmin-watches-in-exchange-

sweepstakes) 

 

Feds Feed Families Underway Through August As Commissaries Continue Role as 
DOD’s Lead 
The USDA’s Feds Feed Families (FFF) campaign for 2021 began June 1 and continues through 

Aug. 31 for federal workers and commissary customers and employees who want to donate to food 

banks and pantries in their area. For the second straight year, the Department of Defense has 

designated the Defense Commissary Agency (DeCA) the leader of the campaign for the military, 

said Randy Eller, the agency’s director of logistics. (More: www.commissaries.com/our-

agency/newsroom/news-releases/feds-feed-families-underway-through-august-commissaries-

continue) 

 

Department of Defense Expands Access to Military Exchanges 
The Department of Defense announced today the expansion of access 

to military exchanges. Starting May 1, 2021, DOD and Coast Guard 

appropriated fund and nonappropriated fund civilian employees are 

authorized to shop at military exchange stores in the United States 

and the U.S. territories and possessions. Online exchange access will 

also be available for active and retired DOD and Coast Guard 

appropriated fund and nonappropriated fund civilian employees by 

mid-October. This shopping access does not include the purchase 

http://www.commissaries.com/shopping/store-locations/rock-island-arsenal
http://www.commissaries.com/shopping/store-locations/rock-island-arsenal
http://www.shopmyexchange.com/company/storeDetails.jsp?storeId=1074020
http://www.commissaries.com/shopping/store-locations/rock-island-arsenal
http://www.commissaries.com/
http://www.facebook.com/YourCommissary
https://commissaries.com/coronavirus
mailto:rockisland@deca.mil
https://publicaffairs-sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/06/14/military-shoppers-can-win-garmin-watches-in-exchange-sweepstakes
https://publicaffairs-sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/06/14/military-shoppers-can-win-garmin-watches-in-exchange-sweepstakes
https://publicaffairs-sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/06/14/military-shoppers-can-win-garmin-watches-in-exchange-sweepstakes
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of military uniforms, tobacco products or alcohol. Previous in-store exchange access for DOD 

and Coast Guard civilian employees was limited to those on service agreements overseas (i.e., in 

foreign countries and the U.S. territories and possessions) and access was limited to overseas 

exchanges. The expansion will allow all DOD and Coast Guard civilian employees to shop in 

exchange stores in the United States and the U.S. territories and possessions. (More: 

www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2590000) 

 

Exchange Shoppers Can Score a Home Run with Sweepstakes 
Army & Air Force Exchange Service shoppers can swing for the fences with the Ford Gum Big 

League Chew sweepstakes. From May 14 to June 30, authorized shoppers 18 and older can enter to 

win one of three prizes. The first-place winner will receive a $2,000 Exchange gift card, the second-

place winner will receive a $1,000 gift card and the third-place winner will receive a $500 gift card. 

(More: https://publicaffairs-sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/05/13/exchange-shoppers-can-score-a-

home-run-with-sweepstakes) 

 

 
Arsenal Archive 

 
 

Information for the Arsenal Archive is made available by the Rock Island Arsenal Museum. 

(website: www.arsenalhistoricalsociety.org) (Facebook: www.facebook.com/RIAMuseum) 

 

Virtual Program: Rock Island Prison Barracks (1863-1865) 
Join us on Sunday, June 27, at 2 p.m., for a virtual program: Rock Island Prison Barracks.  

Between 1863 and 1865, a Union prisoner of war camp for captured Confederate soldiers was 

operated on Rock Island. During its operation more than 12,000 POWs came through the camp. 

Museum Director Patrick Allie will discuss the history of the prison barracks, its guards and 

prisoners, and some of the unique artifacts in the collection related to the prison barracks. (More: 

www.facebook.com/events/332345124908882) 

 

RIA Museum Closed For Renovation 
The Rock Island Arsenal Museum is undergoing a $1.5 million renovation. The project 

includes the biggest modernization of the museum in more than 50 years. The renovation 

will refocus the exhibits on the history of the U.S. Army’s organic industrial base, Rock 

Island Arsenal, and the Arsenal’s current role in producing Army readiness. It is part of 

the U.S. Army Museum Enterprise’s five-year reform effort to refine its collection and 

enhance education and training capabilities at its 47 field museums. To provide a sneak 

peek of the new exhibits, a series of virtual presentations will be held this summer 

outlining the new interpretation and exhibit design. Stay tuned for updates on the 

Museum’s Facebook page or website, arsenalhistoricalsociety.org, as it undergoes this exciting 

process. The museum has been closed since March 2020 due to a nationwide surge in COVID-19 

cases. “We look forward to reopening our doors to the Quad Cities community in the fall of 2022,” 

said Patrick Allie, Rock Island Arsenal Museum director. For more information or questions contact 

309-782-3518. 

 

http://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2590000
https://publicaffairs-sme.com/ExchangePost/2021/05/13/exchange-shoppers-can-score-a-home-run-with-sweepstakes
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healthbeat 

 
 

RIA Remains at HPCON Bravo, Emphasizes Command Practices Across the Island 

Workforce -- the Rock Island Arsenal is maintaining the current Health Protection Condition 

Bravo and the "Return to the Rock" plan – the installation's planned recovery from the 

COVID-19 precautions instituted in March and April 2020 (meetings/gatherings limit at 50 

people or 50 percent of sitting capacity, masks required, six feet of distancing, and a 

continuation of practicing proactive personal hygiene). For a further details about individual 

commands, Island facilities and services, go to our COVID-19 Local Impacts Page. 

 

Men’s Health Focus on the Mental, Physical & Emotional Health Aspects 
As the nation bears through another year under COVID-19 pandemic, we reminded that mental, 

physical and emotional health are all aspects. Again this June, the Defense Health Agency focuses 

on men's overall health centered on screenings and other evaluations; and lifestyle choices, 

including tobacco and alcohol use. But according to the Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention's most recent National Health Interview Survey , men are far more likely than women to 

go two years or longer without seeing a physician or other health care professional. Experts don't 

necessarily think men are healthier than women. Rather, men may be avoiding making medical 

appointments. (More: https://health.mil/News/Articles/2021/06/08/Mens-health-focus-on-the-

mental-physical-emotional-health-aspects) 

 

Feds Could Be Rewarded For Getting the COVID Vaccine 
Federal employees with Blue Cross and Blue Shield Federal Employee Program insurance can get 

$50 to spend on medical expenses by providing proof of their COVID-19 vaccination, the insurance 

company announced June 8. Members of the insurance plan who are over 18 years old and provide 

official documentation of their vaccination status will get the money loaded onto their MyBlue 

Wellness Card beginning June 11. “FEP remains committed to protecting the health of our members 

and we continuously look for innovative solutions to the challenges we face in our health care 

system,” said William A. Breskin, senior vice president of government programs for the Blue Cross 

Blue Shield Association, in a news release. (More: www.federaltimes.com/management/pay-

benefits/2021/06/09/feds-could-be-rewarded-for-getting-the-covid-vaccine) 

 

Those Not Fully Vaccinated Are to Continue DoD Mitigation Measures on RIA 
Per the Deputy Secretary of Defense Memorandum, dated 13 May 2021, Updated Mask Guidelines 

for Vaccinated Persons – in support of updated Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), 

subject to any applicable labor relations obligations, fully vaccinated DoD personnel (who are at 

least two weeks beyond their final dose) are no longer required to wear a mask indoors or outdoors 

at DoD facilities. The Arsenal Island workforce should continue to comply with CDC guidance 

regarding areas where masks should be worn, including within airports. Personnel who are not 

fully vaccinated should continue to follow applicable DoD mask guidance, including 

continuing to wear indoors. The Department of Defense will review and revise all applicable 

Force Health Protection guidance to address the new CDC guidelines. Until this updated Force 

Health Protection guidance is issued, commanders and supervisors may make exceptions to this 

memorandum as necessary to ensure a safe workforce. Commanders and supervisors should not ask 

about an employee's vaccination status or use information about an employee's vaccination status to 

https://media.defense.gov/2021/Feb/04/2002576265/-1/-1/1/DOD-ANNOUNCES-USE-OF-MASKS-AND-OTHER-PUBLIC-HEALTH-MEASURES.PDF
https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/about/Garrison/public-affairs/covid19-closures
https://health.mil/News/Articles/2021/06/08/Mens-health-focus-on-the-mental-physical-emotional-health-aspects
https://health.mil/News/Articles/2021/06/08/Mens-health-focus-on-the-mental-physical-emotional-health-aspects
http://www.federaltimes.com/management/pay-benefits/2021/06/09/feds-could-be-rewarded-for-getting-the-covid-vaccine
http://www.federaltimes.com/management/pay-benefits/2021/06/09/feds-could-be-rewarded-for-getting-the-covid-vaccine
https://media.defense.gov/2021/May/14/2002641566/-1/-1/0/UPDATED-MASK-GUIDELINES-FOR-VACCINATED-PERSONS-OSD004376-21-FOD-FINAL.PDF
https://media.defense.gov/2021/May/14/2002641566/-1/-1/0/UPDATED-MASK-GUIDELINES-FOR-VACCINATED-PERSONS-OSD004376-21-FOD-FINAL.PDF
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/fully-vaccinated-guidance.html
https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2493930/
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make decisions about how and when employees will report to a workplace instead of teleworking. 

All current protection measures, mask requirements for unvaccinated personnel, cleaning/sanitizing 

stations, and physical distancing guidance will remain in place. Don’t Wait, Vaccinate! – Senior 

leadership and health personnel at the Rock Island Arsenal continue to highly encourage the 

Arsenal workforce and their families to get the first COVID-19 vaccine available to them from 

whatever resource they qualify to receive it, whether that’s here at the Arsenal, a county vaccine 

clinic, the Veteran’s Administration, their primary care provider, or a pharmacy. One resource for 

finding the vaccine outside of the installation is www.vaccinefinder.org. DoD is now at Phase 2 in 

its schema for COVID-19 vaccine eligibility. If a member of the Island workforce wants to receive 

the vaccine at the RIA Health Clinic they need to go through their command or organization or by 

calling the Clinic for times and availability. 

 

RIA Health Clinic Advertises New Appointment Number, Now Operational 
Rock Island Arsenal Health Clinic’s patient appointment line has changed. Appointments should be 

made by calling 1-866-524-4677 (HOSP) or by using TRICARE Online at www.tricare.online.com. 

Effective June 7, the old appointment line is no longer available and patients must use the central 

appointment line to speak with appointment personnel. Rock Island Arsenal Health Clinic hours are 

the same, 7 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday. “This central appointment line booking will 

help with access to care and better customer service for our patient population,” said Sgt. First Class 

Matthew Brockway, Rock Island Arsenal Health Clinic noncommissioned officer in charge. 

 

 
vets 

 
 

Serving Veterans in the Time of COVID-19: OIT Tools To the Rescue 
In the time of COVID-19, Veterans especially need to be able to count on VA. That’s why an 

important goal of VA’s Office of Information and Technology (OIT) is to use technology in ways 

that make accessing VA services increasingly more seamless, effective, efficient and easy for 

Veterans. During the COVID-19 pandemic, with the extra stress and burdens on Veterans and 

families, VA and our health care and benefits staff faced new, developing challenges they needed to 

meet to keep continuous services going while also adding new ones. The Office of Information and 

Technology had a key role, needing to quickly assess and implement tools to meet the new COVID-

19 era challenges. (More: https://blogs.va.gov/VAntage/90062/serving-veterans-time-covid-19-

tools-rescue) 

 

http://www.vaccinefinder.org/
https://www.defense.gov/portals/1/Spotlight/2020/coronavirus/vaccine-availability/SCHEMA.pdf
https://www.defense.gov/portals/1/Spotlight/2020/coronavirus/vaccine-availability/SCHEMA.pdf
https://blanchfield.tricare.mil/Clinics/Rock-Island-Arsenal-Clinic
http://www.tricare.online.com/
https://blogs.va.gov/VAntage/90062/serving-veterans-time-covid-19-tools-rescue
https://blogs.va.gov/VAntage/90062/serving-veterans-time-covid-19-tools-rescue
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summer 

 
 

An interactive version of Around the Q.C. is now available at: 
www.facebook.com/groups/275103093432020 
 
Once you have joined you can see a listing a the Facebook events people have posted to the group at: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/275103093432020/events 
 

The impact to these events in light of COVID-19 is unknown. It is recommended that employees look 

at the event link for details. 
 

24th Annual QC Marathon Needs You 
Volunteer for the 24th Annual QC Marathon on Sunday, Sept. 26. The QC Marathon is a Boston 

Marathon qualifying race and is a great event for the whole community. The race starts and end in 

downtown Moline and more than 8 miles of the race is run on the historic Rock Island Arsenal. This 

large event is only possible with the help of volunteers. Individuals and groups of volunteers are 

need for aid stations along the course. Contact Morgan Meseke at 563-340-9683 or email at 

morganmeseke@gmail.com to volunteer. 
 

 
 

 
 

Col. Todd J. Allison, Garrison Commander; Mark Kane, Public Affairs Officer and Editor The 
Army publication, Island Insight, is an unofficial publication authorized under AR 360-1 to provide 
information on people, policies, operations, technical developments, trends and ideas of, about, 
and of interest to the Rock Island Arsenal community. It is published weekly using word 
processing software and Adobe PhotoShop using Portable Document Format reproduction for 
online distribution with the use of federal funds under provisions of AR 360-1 
www.army.mil/usapa/epubs/pdf/r360_1.pdf by the Rock Island Arsenal-Garrison Public 
Affairs Office. Contents of Island Insight are not necessarily the official views of, or 
endorsed by, the U.S. Government, the Department of Defense, or the Department 
of the Army.  The views and opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the 
Garrison or the Department of the Army. The editorial content of Island Insight is the 
responsibility of the Rock Island Arsenal-Garrison Public Affairs Office. Submission of 
announcements, articles, photos, letters, and graphic art of interest to the general readership is 
encouraged. All manuscripts are subject to editing and rewriting prior to publication. Postal address: 
Garrison Public Affairs, 1 Rock Island Arsenal, ATTN: IMRI-PA, Rock Island, IL 61299-5000. For 
submission of announcements to the Island Insight, use the following link: 
https://home.army.mil/ria/index.php/contact/public-affairs. To send comments email usarmy.ria.imcom-
central.mbx.usag-ria-pa@mail.mil or phone 309-782-1121. 
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